"2013, Año de la Lealtad Institucional y Centenario del Ejercito Mexicano"





DIRECCIÓN GENERAL

Oficio No. B00.- 346

Mexico City, 3 1 JUL. 2013

Jean-François Donzier
Permanent Technical Secretary
International Network
of Basin Organizations (INBO)
21, rue de Madrid
75008 París
Francia

Dear Mr. Donzier,

As you know, the National Water Commission of Mexico (CONAGUA) is the administrative, normative, technical, consultative and decentralized agency of the Ministry of the Environment and Natural Resources responsible for managing and preserving national waters and their inherent goods in order to achieve sustainable use, with joint responsibility of the three tiers of government (federal, state, and municipal) and society as a whole.

For CONAGUA, the relationship with the International Network of Basin Organizations (INBO) is relevant and strategic. CONAGUA can share its own experience with other INBO members but it also benefits from the assistance of the Network for strengthening the roll of the basin organizations in Mexico towards the improvement of water governance.

For this reason, I would like to formally express the interest of CONAGUA in hosting in Mexico the 10th World General Assembly of the INBO in 2016.

I look forward to your favorable news.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. David Korenfeld Federman Director General

National Water Commission

Av. Insurgentes Sur No. 2416, 261 Chilico el Bajo, C.P. 04340, Delegación Coyoacán, México, D.F., Tel. (55) \$174 4000 <u>www.conagua.gob.mx</u>

"El agua nos une, cuidarla es compromiso de todos"